## EATON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MONTHLY MEETING March 5, 2024

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Kenny White on Tuesday, March 5, 2024.

Present were Chairperson Kenny White, Vice-Chairman Bob Pitcavage and Supervisor Jim Greenley.

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form. With no corrections needed, Supervisor Pitcavage made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Greenley.

### **FINANCIAL REPORT:**

Mr. White noted that the liquid Fuels issue was solved.

#### **ZONING OFFICER REPORT:**

Mr. Patton shared the Zoning Officers report; there was one permits; with seven and a half hours spent on Zoning. Mr. Patton and Mr. White attended a meeting with PENNDOT concerning traffic in the vicinity of the proposed Starbucks. The addition of a light was discussed at the intersection of Frear Hill and 29, as well as traffic cutting through Burger Kings lot. 80 percent of patrons are expected to travel north on 29.

#### **VISITORS AND GUESTS:**

In attendance- from EMHR- Cain Chamberlain and Lynelle Farber; from Eaton Baptist- Dianne Lord, Dennis Jacob, Traci Jacob and Lisa Stark.

Ms. Farber and Mr. Chamberlain appealed to the board for use of township property on North Eaton Road as stop on EMHR's multi-day kayaking event. The representatives assured the Supervisors that sanitary needs would be met, and that no trace would be left behind. 50 patrons are expected to be in attendance. The Supervisors agreed to the use of the property.

The Eaton Baptist Church noted that Penndot decided against a crosswalk for the church in 2013 and 2018.

# **UNFINISHED BUSINESS:**

The other solar speed sign installed on a pole by Citimark Credit Union requires further adjustment. DCNR

#### **NEW BUSINESS:**

Checks were signed.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:29 by Chairman White, second by Supervisor Greenley.

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer D. Harvey Eaton Township Secretary